



## TIDWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

Community Engagements Committee July 2019

Minutes of the Community Engagement Committee meeting held on July 18th 2019 in the Community Centre at 6.45pm

<p><b>Attended:</b> C'llrs Steve Slater (SS) in the Chair, Anna Charlott (AS), Dave Wright (DW), M Connolly (MC) Rupert Gregory (RG), George Paine (GP), C'Ilr Brian Pratt (BP), Steve Anderton (SA).</p> <p>Kayleigh Mooney (KM)- Admin</p> <p>Absent A Connolly</p>		<p><b>19/019E 1. Apologies: N/A</b>  <i>Schedule 12 of the Local Government Act 1972 requires a record to be kept of the members present and that this record form part of the minutes of the meeting. Members who cannot attend a meeting should tender apologies to the Town Clerk as it is usual for the grounds upon which apologies are tendered also to be recorded. Under Section 85(1) of the Local Government Act 1972, members present must decide whether the reason(s) for a member's absence are accepted.</i></p>
Item	Agenda Item	Action By
19/0020E	<p><b>2. Declaration of Interest</b>            None  <i>(Disclosable Pecuniary Interests) Regulations 2012 (SI 2012/1464) (NB this does not preclude any later declarations).</i></p>	
19/0021E	<p><b>3. Minutes of Previous Meeting</b>            Minutes of June meeting were ratified at July 2019 Full Town meeting. No matters arising.</p>	
19/0022E	<p><b>4. Festival Update</b>            KM to circulate rocket supervisor &amp; general volunteer timings.            DW volunteered to hand deliver the Festival notice letter to surrounding houses.  <b>GP proposed the Festival notice letter be written and distributed a minimum of 2 weeks before the festival, AS seconded, Carried.</b></p>	
19/0023E	<p><b>5. Events</b></p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li> <p><b>Photography Competition/Tidworth In Bloom</b>                GP suggested for 2020 a member of the CEC should sit on the judging panel for both competitions. ALL agreed.                DW suggested all competitions should be advertised in Tidworth Times well ahead of time to increase community participation.                RG suggested KM write a bit about this year's competitions with an introduction to next years in issue 31 of Tidworth Times.                RG suggested Tidworth Town Council could possibly sponsor the new roundabout between St Andrews Road and Ordinance Road.                KM to look into cost.</p> </li> </ul>	

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li> <b>Mortuary Chapel Open Day</b>  It was agreed due to value for money and fantastic service in previous years Nannie Nellies would be used.  <b>MC proposed the food and crockery hire for 50 people from Nannie Nellies at a cost of £202.00, GP seconded, carried.</b> </li> </ul> <p>Three quotes were received and circulated. <b>SS proposed the flowers, 2 x pedestals and dressing of the altar by The Little Flower Shop Tidworth for £160.00, MC seconded, Carried</b></p>	
19/0024E	<b>6. Branding</b> AS suggested a simplified version of the crest to be used across some of our platforms to improve the look. AS suggested having a colour board to represent our 'brand' as a council. ALL decided this would be discussed in more detail at a later date following on from BP & KM' social media training.	
19/0025E	<b>7. Christmas Lights</b> <b>GP proposed these be given to Community Service Committee to maintain throughout the 3 year contract, MC seconded, Carried.</b>	
19/0026E	<b>8. Tidworth Times</b> RG requested the deadline be brought forward 7 days to ensure time to edit accurately. KM to circulate to writers. BP shared questions from members of the community about printing a recyclable Tidworth Times. KM to gather quotes.	
19/0027E	<b>9. Riverbourne Playpark</b> AS would like to know if there is a possibility of more benches within the park fence. KM to follow up.	
19/0018E	<b>Updates</b> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li> <b>Neighbourhood Policing</b>  Noted there has been increased police patrols around Drummer Lane and Paddington's Nursery  BP Stated there is a neighbourhood policing event to be held at Tidworth Garrison Theatre 13<sup>th</sup> August at 2.00pm. </li> <li> <b>Dementia Friend/Memory Café</b>  BP stated nothing to report until October </li> <li> <b>Budget</b>  Report given. </li> <li> <b>Social Media</b>  KM stated the current numbers and engagement with the community continues to rise, currently 3.5k – 5.5k, which is fantastic. </li> </ul>	
	<b>Date of Next Meeting</b>  <b>20<sup>th</sup> August 2019</b>	All agenda items to the Clerk 7 days before meeting.

**There being no further business to discuss, the meeting closed at 8.10pm.**